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                                        FEBRUARY 2018 

Newsletter  

of Cootamundra Antique Motor Club 
           

 
 

 
 

 

Gwen and grandchildren –  cutting Cootamundra Antique Motor Club’s Birthday Cake.  

At Jugiong,  at a past  Michael Livingstone Memorial Run 
 

 

COOTAMUNDRA  ANTIQUE  MOTOR  CLUB 

P.O. Box 27  Cootamundra  NSW  2590  
Email: camccootamundra@gmail.com  

Website:   www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org  

Past 5 years of newsletters are available on Website for downloading.    

Dedicated to the Restoration and Preservation of Heritage Vehicles 
           

 

http://www.cootamundraantiquemotorclub.org/
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Club Colours: Green & Gold 
 

OFFICE BEARERS - 2018 
 FOUNDER OF THE CLUB :         MICHAEL LIVINGSTONE  

 

President  Hugh McMinn  6942 7495 0409 835 515 hugh@armsid.com 

Vice President  Paul Andreatta  6942 3957 0421 497189  

Secretary  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496 colljj@hotmail.com 

Treasurer  Sue McCarthy  63863365   

Events Co -ordinator  Paul Ballard  6942 4694 0419 973822 westkinloch@gmail.com  

Pla tes Register  Alan Thompson  6942 1181 0400 128016  

Club Captain  John Simpfendorfer  6942 2658 0409 328566  

Librarian  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Keeper of Club Album  Gwen Livingstone  6942 1039 0428 421039  

Editor  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496 colljj@hotmail.com  

Photographer  Barry Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421976  

Membership Officer  John Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Public Officer  Joan Collins  6942 1496 0428 421496  

Swap Meet Co -ordinator  Lynn Gavin  6942 1282 0488 421 282 Lynng1961@yahoo.com.au 

Web Master  John Milnes  6942 4140 0432 606293 jmilnes@live.com.au 

Registration Inspectors  Malcom Chaplin 6942 4406 Ray Douglas 6942 1508 

Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Graeme Snape 6942 1940 

Mark (Zeke) Loiterton 6942 1836 Ken Harrison 6942 2309 

 Graeme Ducksbury 6386 5341   

Movement Book  Alan Thompson 6942 1181 Ken McKay 6386 3526 

PHONE in to record in the Movement Book – clearly state 

who, what run  & what car! 
LOG BOOKS must be completed prior to setting out. 

 
 

Membership Fee $40 annually  --  1 December to 30 November 
 

CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE - Contact Paul Andreatta 

 Windscreen Banners $10.00       Metal Bumper Badge $40 

CAMC Coffee Mugs $6.00 each or Two for $10  Lapel Badge $5 

Windscreen/Bumper Stickers - Free 
 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS FEBRUARY  ANNIVERSARIES 
 

1
st
 Janet Ballard 

4
th

 Mary Smeaton 

6
th

 Heath Harrison 

6
th

 Ray Douglas 

6
th

  Karen Woodhead 

 

8th Val Mitchell 

24
th

 Keith Keating 

27
th

 Sharon Hulbert 

28
th

 Scott Heritage  

3
rd

 Bruce & Mary Smeaton 

23
rd

 Ken & Betsy Harrison 

  

COOTA HOOTA BY EMAIL 
Receive the Coota Hoota 

electronically earlier than receiving a 

hard copy by mail. 

You will also receive links to other 

clubs newsletters. 

Contact the editor 

DEADLINE FOR 

SUBMISSIONS 
Submissions to the HOOTA are 

required by the 15th of the month to 

make it into the upcoming newsletter. 

 

CAMC ON FACEBOOK 
To be included on our Facebook 

page, send a friend request to Web 

Master John Milnes. 

Another great location for sharing 

pictures & stories. 

 
 

 

 

The MICHAEL LIVINGSTONE MEMORIAL RUN & C.A.M.C 38th Birthday Run 

Sunday 4th February 2018, Jugiong Recreation Park 10.00 am 

Enjoy a drive to Jugiong. All other clubs are invited to attend & join the picnic in the park. 

Always a good social day with a great variety of vehicles on display 

CUTTING OF CELEBRATORY CAKE AT 12 NOON  
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PRESIDENT’S RAMBLE 
  I trust all members and their families had a good 

festive season and are looking forward to a great 

year.  On behalf of all members, I welcome back 

John Collins for yet another 'tour of duty' as  

C.A.M.C.  Editor 
 

Australia Day will probably have been and gone by 

the time you read this, but one of our major events 

will not, so please remember that the CAMC's 

Birthday Run is on Sunday 04 February.  This year, 

after some confusion last year, we have agreed that 

the cake will be cut around 12:00 midday. 

The CAMC will be hosting a Dinner for the 

Riverina Sports Car Association on Saturday 10 

March, in conjunction with their weekend trip to 

visit the Illabo Speedway.  I encourage members to 

join in the fun and make our visitors welcome - see 

details below. 

In the meantime, safe and happy motoring to all . 

RSCA Visit :  Albury - Junee - 

Cootamundra - Illabo Speedway (10-11 

March) 
The Riverina Sports Car Association will be 

visiting our region on 10-11 March, the organiser 

being my mate Dave Anderson (of Albury).  I will 

be the organiser here at Cootamundra.  Graeme and 

Robyn Snape have, yet again, offered their 

facilities for the Saturday Dinner, for which we are 

most appreciative. 
The Itinerary is (roughly) this: 

Saturday morning - Albury to Junee 

Saturday Lunch to about 16:00 - Junee Rhythm and Rail 

Saturday 16:00 (approx) - Travel to Cootamundra 

(Gardens Motel) 

Saturday 18:00 (approx) - CAMC to host Dinner at the 

Snape's facility 

Sunday 08:00 (approx) - Buffet Breakfast at the 

Gardens Motel 

Sunday 09:15 - Travel to Olney Street for pictures 

alongside Jubilee Park 

Sunday 09:30 - Head for Illabo to visit Speedway and 

display cars 

Would any CAMC members wishing to attend the 

Dinner, Breakfast or run to Illabo please contact 

me, preferably by email ?  Details inside the front 

cover of this magazine. 

 I will be looking after the bulk of the catering for 

Saturday night, but would appreciate some 

volunteers for assistance with salads, desserts and 

serving.  We can discuss further at our next 

meeting.                                          Hugh McMinn 
 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT  TAFE  WORKSHOP 

Good news for Club Members wanting to 

participate in the Wednesday Night Workshop.  

There was some concern about the possible rise in 

cost, but it appears that new rules do not apply to 

a local lease agreement such as ours. 

Wednesday Night Workshop will recommence on 

7
th
 February 2018 at 6 PM for the 1

st
 semester of 18 

weeks ( 2 weeks off for TAFE holidays in April).  

Members wishing to attend full time (18 weeks) will 

need to pay $100,   casual attendees pay $15 per 

night. 

 

The Wednesday Night Workshop is open to all club 

members, regardless of their mechanical skills.  Any 

work done on vehicles is performed by the 

members, but with helpful supervision.  Knowledge 

can be gained by observing operations being 

performed by other, experienced members in the 

group.  

 

For more information, contact Alan Thompson on  

6942 1181   or   0400 128 016. 

 

 

SCROUNGED INFORMATION 

Renault clubs from Sydney and Melbourne have been 

meeting each January 26 weekend at JUGIONG. . . . 

For the past 55 years  !! 

They stage gymkhana events in the Recreation Park. 

 

 

From “The Distributor” – newsletter of the ’48 and FJ 

Holden Club  -- The total number of HOLDENS 

produced since 1948 was  --  7.6 million. 

 

John Simpfendorfer reveals that Maureen has acquired a 

1998 BMW Z3. Watch for it around Cootamundra. 

 

FOR SALE: 1975  TOYOTA Crown – good condition, 

leather upholstery, 120,000 kms on engine.  $2000 

At Temora.  Sam Colja – 6973 7566 

 
 
Armstrong Siddeley on Tumbarumba Run  
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MINUTES of Monthly MEETING held at 
Cootamundra -  Monday 1 JANUARY,  2018. 

Meeting was opened at  8.00 p.m. by  President  Hugh.  

VISITORS: George Bland,  Dave Anderson,   

David Chessman, (helping David Prothero). 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Hugh McMinn,   John and Joan 

Collins,   Peter & Sue McCarthy,    John Simpfendorfer,   Ting 

O’Keeffe,  Barry Gavin,    Alan Thompson,    Malcolm  Chaplin,    

Doug Wright,  Len Dopson, Barbara and Geoff Armour,  Gwen 

Livingstone,  Paul and Janet Ballard,  Graeme and Robyn Snape,  

Ken Harrison,  Graham Angel,  John Milnes,  Mike Bickford, 

David Prothero,  John Rickett.      

APOLOGIES:     
Karen McMinn,  Sylvia Milnes,    Betsy Harrison,  Col and Trish  

Stewart,  Lin Chaplin,  Dennis King,  Kevin Cross,   Gary and 

Denise Webb,  Paul Andreatta,   Lynn Gavin, Ethan and Kaitlyn.    

. 

MOVED Ken Harrison  SECONDED  Graeme Snape  That The 

Minutes of the December Meeting as published in Coota Hoota be 

accepted .  Carried. 
 

Secretary John  announced the monthôs  INWARDS  
CORRESPONDENCE :  
1.   Newsletters from other clubs ï   tabled, but  some 
are Emailed.  
2.   Christmas card and  membership fee from Sylvania  

members ï John and Val Mitchell. 
3.   Bush Council  requests information ï how many  
vehicles in club have been  converted from LH steering 
to RH.  (Nil) .  The statistics are needed to consider 
whether  such vehicles  are to go  on  H Plates or 
Modified Concessional Registration Plates. 
4. A receipt from  Cootamundra Hospital Auxiliary   of 
our donation and  advice of  its usefulness . 
5. Invitation to Canberraôs óWHEELSô  -  4 March. 
6.  Invitation to the Wagga Wagga ï TOLLAND HOTEL  CAR 

SHOW (245 Bourke St) ï Sun. 18 March. 
7.  Invitation to the 5

th
 annual Truck and Tractor Display 

Day at  Harden Showground  --Sunday 18 March. 
8.  Application for Membership from George Bland of 
Harden.  He has a 1985  Mercedes 380 SE. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT : 

1. To NSW Fair Trading ï Our Annual Financial Report   and 
Incorporation Fee  of $45. 

2.  Donation of  $500 to Cootamundra Hospital Auxiliary. 
3.  $500 to Harden/Murrumburrah Hospital Auxiliary. 
4.  $500 to Cootamundra Girl Guides. 
5.  $500 to Lions Club. 
6.  $500 to CanAssist. 
7.  $500 to Showground Usersô Committee. 
Moved:  That the Secretaryôs Report be received, above 

invitations be accepted as Club Runs and member 
participation encouraged.  Moved, John Collins, 

Seconded ï  Len Dopson.  CARRIED 
 

TREASURERôS REPORT:   A  Report  of Income  and  
Expenditure in December   was circulated.    

Moved Sue McCarthy,    Seconded, Paul Ballard   :  
That  the Treasurerôs Report  be accepted;    CARRIED 
 

SWAP  MEET  REPORT: Barry reported that bookings will 

pick up after this quiet period.  Hugh added that  the Car Show  
at the Swap Meet needs  to be publicised on future flyers 
advertising our Swap Meet. 
 

PLATES REGISTRARôS REPORT:  Alan reported that he  

has been told that the rent  of  the Automotive Workshop on 
Wednesday nights looks like rising. 
 

EDITORôS REPORT:  John Collins said he will edit the 

newsletter;  and  Graham Angel will Email it to reciprocating 
clubs. 
 

EVENTS CO-ORDINATORôS REPORT:      Paul Ballard  

said he has formalised a Calendar of our clubôs events for 
2018.  For the  monthly Mid-Week Runs he would like 
suggestions of places to go.  Ken  recommended the Kalimna 
Rally in March.   Dave Anderson (visitor)  added that the Illabo 
Speedway Event for 11 March would see about 20 cars from 
the Riverina Sports Car Club overnight at Cootamundra 
Saturday 10 March.   MOVED Hugh, SECONDED  Paul:  That 
our club provides a BBQ Dinner in  Graeme and Robyn 
Snapeôs shed for the R.S.C.C.visitors.  CARRIED.  For this 
event about 20 members indicated their  attendance. 
 

WEBMASTERôS  REPORT:  John Milnes said there has been 

a Security hiccup on our Web but he thinks he solved it. 
  
CLUB CAPTAIN:   John  Simp. advised that Trish 
Stewart is in Wagga Hospital.  Colin is being cared for 
by his daughter.  Royce Finlay is in hospital. 
He awarded  the Club  Mug  -  to Alan Thompson , 
today being Alan and Jillôs  52nd wedding anniversary.  
He awarded the Bugger-Up Trophy to John Collins for advising 
members to take their club cars to Stockinbingal Station to see a 
Vintage Train come through.  After more than an hourôs wait they 
all gave up and went home.  No train!   ñS . .S. . Sorry . . . ñ. 
 

GENERAL  BUSINESS 
Secretary  advised that he will advise the Bush Council  of the 

phone numbers (only)  of  Malcolm, (Cootamundra),  Tim  
(Harden) and  Denis (Junee)  -  to be listed  in the next  
ñDirectory of Contacts  For  Assistance  -  out in ñBush 
Councilò territoryò . 
 
Barry  Gavin  MOVED, John Milnes SECONDED:  That at 

our Birthday Run  (4Feb.) the  Birthday Cake be celebrated 
and cut at  12 noon.  CARRIED. 
 
Barry  advised that he is visiting the Model Trains at Young 

this week.  If you would like to go, book with him. 
 
Ken Harrison  MOVED, Hugh SECONDED:  That   a trophy 

cabinet or shelf be set up to house the trophies won by our 
club .  CARRIED.    (John Simp. and Graeme Snape to 
arrange.) 
 

Graham Angel  advised that as he Emails our 
newsletter, if you would like to exchange our newsletter 
with a club of your choice , tell him and he might be able 
to  arrange  an exchange of  newsletters.  
He reported that a  pleasant morning was had at  the 
Breakfast at Barry and Lynnôs.  
Graham recommends such events.  He  offered his 
garage for a Morning Tea . 
Ken Harrison  said  that membersô places could be a 
better idea than going to Coffee Shops. 
And recommended the Nowra area for a weekend away. 
President Hugh said  donôt forget the BBQ  at Snapeôs 
for the   R.S.C.C.  at Illabo Speedway Weekend 10 April. 
Be prepared to donate a gold coin as you enter Illabo 
Speedway;   
and closed the Meeting at 9.10 p.m. 
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CLUB HAPPENINGS & EVENTS 
 

TUMBARUMBA WEEKEND (Friday 10 - 

Sunday 12 November) REPORT 

Eight couples attended the CAMC's run to 

Tumbarumba and surrounds last November, being: 

Paul & Janet Ballard (organisers) - Peugeot  

Ken & Betsy Harrison - Plymouth (1937) 

Hugh & Karen McMinn - A/S Hurricane  

John & Wendy Rickett - Riley RM 2.5 

Ken & Dana Trethewey - Jaguar XK120  

Alan & Jill Thompson - Studebaker Convertible 

Mal & Lin Chaplin - Jaguar XJ12  

Peter & Sue McCarthy - Ford Telstar (Turbo) 

 

Karen and I took the Hurricane, despite expecting 

some serious hill climbing, as the Cressida's 

performance was seriously 'down' (which has since 

been fixed, but that's another story). 

We arrived at Adelong mid-afternoon on Friday, 

where we saw the Plymouth, Studebaker and two 

Jaguars parked.  Soon after the Peugeot arrived.  

Paul explained our options and it was decided to 

proceed to view the Sugar Pines on the way to 

Tumbarumba.  Peter and Sue joined us there in 

their Telstar. 

The group, almost complete, then made its way to 

Tumbarumba, where John and Wendy had already 

checked-in (they had arrived from a different 

direction due to a previous commitment).  Dinner 

was taken at the Services Club across the street, 

where old and new stories were told and heard. 

After a continental breakfast on Saturday, a 

leisurely walk about the town (including some 

shopping) was enjoyed, after which, being 

Armistice Day, we all attended the Service at the 

lovely park and Cenotaph.  Lunch was an 'own 

choice' affair, and Karen and I ate in one of the 

pubs (I had an excellent 'mini mixed grill'). 

Paul had organised a visit to the Pioneer Women's 

Museum just outside the town, where there is also a 

Machinery Museum.  It was well worth the visit (so 

is the Museum at the Information Centre in town).  

Late afternoon was free to explore or relax, so on 

another walk through town Karen and I went in to 

the other pub for a cool drink, landing in the 

middle of a two-up game.  There were only a few 

people playing and, after being egged-on by the 

locals, we joined-in, eventually leaving $20 ahead ! 

Saturday night's entertainment was a 'Pizza Party' 

followed by a private film screening at the 'Nest 

Cafe Cinema', a short walk from the Motel.  The 

pizzas were delicious, with some being quite 

'exotic', and there was no need to request extra food 

as the owner was constantly offering more.  The 

movie choice was a remastered version of the 

original 'Murder on the Orient Express' and I think 

only one member didn't see all of the film. 

Sunday's drive took us on a scenic (read steep) 

drive up to Cabramurra via Paddy's River Falls (a 

beautiful spot).  I had to use second gear a couple 

of times, but all the cars made it without fuss.  A 

'photo shoot' was made prior to lunch, and after a 

simple but tasty snack we all reluctantly made our 

various ways home, some stopping in Tumut for a 

break. 

Altogether a very pleasant weekend, brought to 

perfection by perfect weather and good company.  

Thanks Paul, the Club should do it more often. 

Hugh McMinn 
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1
st
 January  --  NEW YEAR’S DAY – PICNIC  LUNCH  in Wallendbeen Park. 

By Lunchtime on this fine Monday a large gathering of members of our  club were under the shady trees at Barry Grace 

Oval to chat away for a couple of hours. 

Roll-Call: 

1976  TORANA SS Hatchback – Barry Gavin and Ethan  
1977  TORANA Hatchback   -  Lynn  Gavin and Kaitlyn 

1974  LEYLAND P76 Targa Floria  -  Gwen Livingstone 

1973  ALFA ROMEO 2000 roadster  -  Graeme and Robyn Snape 

1962  VAUXHALL VX  “four ninety”  -  Kevin White 

1967  HILLMAN  IMP  GT  --  Tim O’Keeffe 

1954  AUSTIN A40  Somerset  --  Ted and Joan Strachan 

30 year old FALCON Station-wagon  --  Paul and Janet Ballard 

1957  MORGAN  roadster  --  Denis Shepherd and Mavis McCrea 

1981  HOLDEN  VH Commodore SLX  -  Peter and Sue McCarthy 

1962  VALIANT  S  --  John Lyne 

1958 VOLKSWAGEN  --  John and Joan Collins 

1985  SUZUKI   1.3  --  Graham Angel 

1985 TOYOTA  4 Runner  2.4 D  --  John Milnes 

1965  STUDEBAKER  V111  -  Alan and Jill Thompson 

1943  JEEP  --  John Mackie and Matilda and Gordon 

1976  HOLDEN ute  --  Jess Mackie and baby Maria 

1971  HOLDEN  Monaro Chevrolet 454  --  Patrick and Maria Hall (Jess’s parents from Tasmania). 
And Richard and Marie Amery from Sydney dropped in to re-acquaint with our club and pay their subs for 2018 

 

 

 

 

Kevin White, Kaitlyn, Lynn and Ethan at the New Year’s 

Day Run.  That’s a 30 year old Falcon in the background.   
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

In 2004 

Grandfather, Michael Livingstone 

introduced three year old Shayla to the 

Model A Ford saying “When you can 

reach the pedals, hold onto the wheel, and 

see out the windscreen, I will teach you to 

drive.” 

The little tot stretched herself as far as she 

could , and said “Now I can drive, Da?” 

 

In 2017 
Shayla is 16 and has her “L”s. 

Visiting Nan for Christmas, Shayla was 

given a drive around the block in the  

Model A. 

[Hurrah for Log Books!] 

Double shuffling the gears quite 

successfully, with mum, Sharon, guiding 

her,  you would have thought she had been 

driving for years.  
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THINGS  HAVE  CHANGED 

Extracts from a book “The Great Cars” by Ralph Stein:  

A buyer of a motor car, Mr Xossens reported on his 

experiences - says, “Early in 1895 while travelling in 

Germany, I saw an advertisement of a motor-car builder 

with an illustration of a motorised  carriage.  My wife 

said she liked the look of the thing,  so I ordered one.  

 “I had never seen a motor-car and was under the 

impression that you take your seat, press the button and 

the machine does the rest.   

Well at last, in November, 1895 the thing arrived at 

Portsmouth and was railed to Lee  station. 

 

I had been told in a letter from the maker that to start 

the engine you had to turn the flywheel towards you, 

which I did until darkness overtook me.  The only result 

was a pair of worn out gloves.” 

 

Mr Xossens here seems to have found the trouble to 

write, too much for him,  for he says “And now I think 

perhaps it would be better to quote my wife’s diary (I 

don’t keep one myself).”  DIARY: 

Nov. 23:  Car arrived on train and unloaded at  Lee.  

Tried to make  our motor work.  No results. 

Nov 24 :   Drove our horses  to  Lee.  –awfully cold.  

Played with motor – no results  

Nov 25 :  After luncheon – saw to our  motor again.  

Left it   in Freight shed.  

Nov 26 :  Drove to Lee, and took Smith & Penning 

engineers to the car.  Penning spent the day on his back 

with no results. 

Nov. 27:  Drove to Lee;  Made enquiries about motor 

cars,  first we drove to White & Co. to see about oil, but 

they gave us 5 gallons of the stuff which barrow men 

burn in their flares, which messed up our motor, which  

of course  still  didn’t go. 

Nov 30:  Tried some benzolene.  Motor went for the 

first time.  Awfully pleased. 

Dec 2 :  Waiting for oil ordered  from Dowley & Son. 

Dec 9 :  Drove to Lee to see to our motor-car..  Motor 

sparked at once and went well.  After Lunch started for 

home in the motor- car.  Had a  Lovely drive.  Police 

spotted us.  Awful crowd followed us.   Had to beat 

them off with umbrella. 

Dec. 10:  Policeman called at 10.  Took names re 

driving  through Fareham without red flag ahead. 

Dec 13:  Went driving around common.  Tyre came off.  

Sent for Penning. 

Dec 16:  Took train to Fareham.  Met Mobbs (Hide & 

Mobbs, solicitors)  and proceeded to Court House.  

Filthy place.  Mobbs spoke up well for motors.   

Silly old magistrate.  Fined us one shilling  and costs of 

15s. 7d. 

 

Dec. 26:  Frightened an unattended horse attached to a 

milk-cart, which bolted and sent milk cans flying in all 

directions. Very costly placating milkman. 

Dec. 31:  Belts slipped badly.  Had to get them 

tightened. 

1896 - Jan. 4:   Lost nut off air valve.  Sent for horses – 

pulled home. 

Jan. 6:  Stuck again.  Small tube supplying petrol to 

carburettor choked. 

Jan 14:  Motor got stuck, made noises.  Got horses to 

tow her to Pennings. 

 

Jan. 19:  Motored to Eastney Lock.  Jack got out to hold 

unattended horses, and I drove the car into the curb.  

Frame smashed.   Shoved into a stable close by. 

April 22:  Got fresh accumulators [batteries  ]  but they 

would not make the engine go.  So took them back out 

again. 

April 25:  Changed accumulators again and started at 

once.  Did 30 miles for the first time.  Took 3 and half 

hours.  

April 26:  Motor and belts awfully oily.  Got men 

to clean it off.”  THINGS  HAVE  CHANGED. 

 
This article scrounged from a newsletter of  

Antique & Classic Motor Club (Sydney)  

 

VALE  
 

Members were saddened to hear that Royce Finlay, 

who joined our Club in 2006 with a 1964 Falcon, 

passed away  in January. 

 

We offer condolescences to Joanna and family.  

 

Royce  always  provided his Falcon for special 

events like the Debutante Ball and  ANZAC Day:    
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COMING EVENTS 
  February 

Sun 04 
Club Birthday Run and Michael Livingstone Memorial Run ï Jugiong Recreation Reserve 10am 

onwards.  Meet Apex Park 9 am or make your own way.  Take Tables, chairs, picnic lunch. 

Mon 05 Monthly Meeting ï 8 pm at Cootamundra Library Rooms.  Bring a plate for Supper. 

Sat 10 Club Coffee Run ï Meet at Apex Park 10am and decide on where to go for Morning Tea. 

Mon 12 

Our First Weekday Run for 2018 ï Meet at Apex Park, 9:15 for 9:30; ready to drive to Temora.  

Bring or buy morning tea for consumption at Lake Centenary.  Then (depending on the weather), 

we might go to a museum or just head home to the air conditioning! 

Sat 17 Gundagai Show ï Includes Car Display ï Arrangements to be finalised. 

Sat 24 Gundagai Tractor Pull & Swap Meet ï Car Display, Stationary Engines, Heavy Horses. 

Sun 25 French Car Drive to Junee ï Contact Paul Ballard if interested. 

  March 

2-5 Kalimna Rally, Yarrawonga ï Always a good long weekend.  Entry forms available from JC or PB. 

Sat 03 Lockhart Truck Show ï Commercial vehicles, cars, blacksmith, quilting, market stalls, etc.. 

Mon 05 
Monthly Meeting ï 8pm at Harden Uniting Church Hall, Binalong St..  Dinner beforehand at Harden 

Bowling Club, 6pm.  Book with Sue and Peter (6386 3365) by Wednesday, February 28
th
. 

Sat 10 
Temora Rural Museum Annual Live Exhibition ï Meet Apex Park 8am for 8:15 departure.   

Or JUNEE Rhythm & Rail Festival ï 11 a.m. Parade -  Must Book with Secretary for Parade. 

Sat 10 Afternoon / Evening BBQ, - Hosting Riverina Sports Car Assn. from Albury. 

Sun 11 
Illabo Speedway Open Day ï Riverina Sports Car Assn. will be there, and we are invited too. 

and also Shannons Wheels, Canberra. 

Tue 13 

Weekday Run - To the Dog on the Tucker Box via the Burra Road.  Meet at Apex Park, 10:30 for 

10:45.  Early Lunch at Oliverôs (or elsewhere if you wish).  Return Route to Cootamundra to be 

determined (may depend on weather). 

13-19 Corowa Military Vehicle Gathering ï Street Parade and Swap on Sat. 18 

16-18 Chryslers on the Murray 

Sat 17 Club Coffee Run ï Meet at Apex Park 10am and decide on where to go for Morning Tea. 

Sat 17 John OôBrien Festival, Narrandera 

Sun 18 Harden Truck and Tractor Club Show (Includes car display) 

Sat 24 Wagga Wandering Tiddlers Run, Tarcutta (Motorcycles under 250cc) 

Fri 30 to 
Apr. 02 

Easter Weekend ï Many Marque Rallies and Other Special Events ï  
But do we want a CAMC one (or two)? 

  April ï At least a couple of Important bits! 

Mon 02 Monthly Meeting ï 8pm at Cootamundra Library Rooms.  Bring a plate for Supper. 

Wed 11 Mid-Week Run ï Being Organised by Tim OôKeeffe  (More details later). 

Sat 28 Coffee Run ï Meet at Apex Park 10am and decide on where to go for Morning Tea. 

 May ï Or at least The Most Important Bit! 

Sat 19 Frank DeBritt Run for the Aged and Disabled.  Please keep this Afternoon Free! 

¶ Members who volunteer at Local Museums, including the Temora Aviation Museum and Junee Roundhouse 
Museum, may travel in their Historic Vehicle as a Club Sanctioned Run. 

¶ Attendance at Wednesday Night TAFE Sessions is also a Club Sanctioned Event. 

¶ And Please Note:  We cannot guarantee availability of tables or seats at Events / Runs ï Please Bring Your Own if 
possible. 

¶ ALSO ï IF YOU HAVE AN IDEA FOR AN EVENT, PLEASE TALK TO THE EVENTS COORDINATOR. 


